Minutes of the SNZ Scorer’s Panel Meeting

6/7 June 2009 

11 Scott St, St. Kilda, Dunedin

1.
Present:
Chief Scorer – Sandy Wallace, Northern Region Deputy-

Christine Nukunuku, Central Zone Deputy–Cat Hancock,

Southern Zone Deputy – Marie Byrne,
NZ Statistician – Ronnie Gurney.  

2.
Sandy opened the meeting at 9.35am, welcomed all to the Deep South. 
3.
Approval of Previous Panel Minutes – 23-24 August 2008

Minutes were passed as a true and correct record

4.
Matters Arising from Previous Minutes:-
· Task Sheet:- 
· Appointment Gaps – Still Under Staffed

· Scorer’s Levy – Tabled until later in the meeting
· Bars – on Going 

· Final Palm Pilot Report Nicky Sherriff – to be completed
· Quote Lap Tops/Palm Pilots etc Sandy to cover later in the meeting
· Co-ordinators Reports – to be forwarded to Chief Scorer by 15th 

April each year

· Funding Co- Job Description still in abeyance
· Regional Assistants. Bulletin gone out advising of appointees
· Register of interest co-ordinators on going
· Job Description Touring Scorer –  to be completed
· Final Palm Pilot verbal report
· Spotter forms on Agenda

· Exams – Theory 5 done  Refresher 3 done  more in Agenda

· Black Sox info table for meeting.

· Costing for Next Panel Meeting

· Re define International Scorer Tour check list 

· Life time stats/Caps item 11 current agenda.

5.
2008-09 Tournaments Review
· Discussion was held re many items

· A training workshop for Statistician/ Chiefs to be organised.

Badges & Bars – Okay.

Tournament Handbook Updates & CD’s
· Some Lap tops lacking in data others have to much

New equipment Coordinator – Lynnette Leathart

Tournament Hand Book:-  
· Feed back to Statistician was great.
· Chief Check Sheets.  – Not Used
· Re emphasizes page 8 and Names etc.

Pop Pole: - Some have been replied others have not
· New Pop Pole be sent re Tournament Hand book, Statisticians Check sheet for Chief Scorer, to all Chief Scorer’s & Statisticians from this past season.  At same time add to pop pole, Standard of Scorer’s were adequate for tournament, enough scorers’ or to many.
Statisticians Report:-  
· Length of time taking to Stat Games
· Lack of Photo Copier
· Stat Trak Manuel not being used properly
· Lack of getting Return Schedules

· Chief Scorer’s at Tournament to make sure full names are given and not nick names
Data Base:- 
· All Lap Tops have updated data base – 99% same as SNZ

· Secondary Schools have no data base so some names may need to be added as will U15’s
6. Budget
· Been advised from SNZ that budget is same as last year
· Uniforms:  Application to go to SNZ for 25 to cover overdue uniforms/current.
Scorer’s Levy
         Uniformity

· Where accounts go to
· Who Pays
· Non Payment of Accounts
· What year are we being charged for – Clarified current year
A discussion was then held on what levy is for and who should pay this 
Levy.  What is it for?????     
Notification to go to members that our grant has been cut.  We no longer 
get a grant from SNZ.  Our scorers levy is now mainly used for Admin 
Costs.

Where uniforms are concerned we will try to get funding. 
Moved that the following be adopted: -
Annual fee of $20 for Active Scorer’s, (i.e. From Theory Level upwards. 
Tournaments etc).  
Associate fee of $10. - Scoring sporadically, only going away with club 
team or locally should be an Associate Member. 
If an Associate Member then become’s active, they will then be charged 
the $20 Levy.  
These all must be clarified by the Deputy prior to sending to SNZ or NZ 
Chief.
· Marie to create a standardized form to be made for each Region.  Have three sections
1. Active, 2. Associate, 3 Inactive, 4 who account is to be sent to.
· To be sent to Associations by beginning of August who in then will return to their Deputy by  21 Aug 09
· Notification of active scorer’s to be given to Sandy by 30th August 2009. As well as the people not being charged.
· To be sent to Chris Gates by 4th September 09
· Scorer’s Association will be levied by 1st October each year and these to be paid no later than 31st October of each year.
· One Payment to be sent back not drip feed. If people are not paying Deputy to be advised so that SNZ are aware and the whole of that Association is not made unfinancial.
Funding. 

Funding coordinator – Lesley Byrne – Canterbury
7.
Training

· Michelle Martin has withdrawn. Coralie Davies will continue, Cat Hancock and Elva Dyason will help where needed.
· Paper tabled from Australians basic Scoring for Dummies paper.  
· Marie tabled her paper on spotters. – Up grade our spotter sheet.  
· International appointments mainly go to grade 7 or 6. scorers. With constraints on cost etc. Happy that Grade 4 or 5 be approached and ask if they want to come and be a spotter advising them at the time there will be no payment and this is for their benefit. To be used as a training exercise.
8.
Appointments;
· Sandy tabled a report from Ima.  Scorer’s application form to be adjusted.  As some people apply for 2/3 tournaments and are appointed it is not noted for which tournament accommodation is required for.  Extra 2 more columns should resolve this issue.
· Noted at this time, SNZ get the travel allowance at least 1 month prior to tournament, where as we check between ½ - 1 week out prior to tournament.
· Sheets not received for pass/fail forms for examinees.
· Secondary Schools junior boys & girls in November we now must supply a chief to this tournament.  


Central Deputy

· TBA 
Panel Appointments

· Deputy Chief Scorer’s now due. Application to be forwarded to Chief Scorer. Closing date 31st July 2009
· Assist Statistician also up for re-election -
· Ronnie advised that she thought that panel should now be for a 3 year term             not 2 years.  Discussion was held re this and held over for consideration.
Discussion was then held re the appointment committee for Deputies. Sandy advised she would head the selection panel along with NZ Statistician and one independent member.
International Scorers.

· Keith Dare/Carolyn McQueen Friendship Series Australia Girls 
· Joanna Hyde Friendship Series Australia Boys.  

· Team Scorer’s Job Description to be finalized. 

9. Gradings
Each deputy gave their recommendations for changes to scorer’s grading.  After a general discussion all recommendations were accepted.  Sandy to organise a new grading list.   
It was noted that we should have on our Scorers Theory form if you are sitting as a Coach or Scorer.  If a Coach then Theory Examiner will notify SNZ Coaching Coordinator and advise that this person has passed their Scorer’s Theory exam.

10.
Exams

· Theory  
7  sat of which 6 passed – Standard very High
· Refresher:
15 Sat and 13 passed
Sets of Exams:  
· Marie is finalizing 5 sets of Theory Exams that can bee mixed and matched which will last for a few years.  
11. Life Time Stats/Caps

· On Going
Noted that there is Three fields that cannot be changed, will be found in the Tools-Games-Categories and Game Types.  B5, P5 and F5 are now all called Games.

· Coordinator is setting up all Lap Tops the same.

· Sandy to seek permission from SNZ for Ronnie to address AGM re our findings
12.
Palm Pilots

· Look at identifying Statisticians now for tournaments in 2011; hold one seminar April/May 2010 for these statisticians.

· Venue to be sourced for seminar at same time looking at accommodation, flights, transport etc. looking at approx 20 people..

· Ronnie spoke re the upgrading of 11.3 a lot easier program since 8.3.  However if we go to Turbo Stats was decided to put this on hold.  

13. Scoring Changes

· Discussion held re IBB/SBX and the use of these symbols 
· Substitutions.  Fielding change is Horizontal, Batting Change is Vertical
· Positional Changes in Analysis:- These to go down. There is no right or
            wrong but our preferred option is go down.
· Reach Base wording needs amending,  With an Out and out being taken, we 

should to include FC when a proceeding runner is taken out. Page 32 of 

scorer’s Manual re clarification.
· Double Steals
Discussion held on how these are scored. A well presented Paper from Marie was tabled.  To be added to Pop Poll going to Elite Coaches etc.
Our suggestion is that the proceeding runner gets the base on a SB and the 
seconded gets to base on a FC. There is some cases where there possible is a 
double steal but we want some clarification. 
14.
General Business


Computers/Lap Tops

· Southern - 2 – New one (SNZ 1) to the Deputy and the other for Assistant.
· Northern - 2 – New one (SNZ 2) to Deputy, and regional assistant the old one

· Central - 2 -  Lap Top (1 year old) Deputy, and the old Northern to regional Assistant

· Chief 1 – Lap Top (1year old)
· Statistician – PC plus new Lap top (SNZ 3).  Lap Top if required can go to tournament.
· Assist Statistician – Lap Top with no power pack this one does not go to tournaments.
Printers
A general discussion was held with regards to our stock on printers,
Assistant Statistician has no printer. No printers were brought when the new 
Lap Tops. were purchased
SNZ Constitution

Constitution was tabled and discussion was held.  Sandy going back to SNZ 
advising that the proposed new constitution was tabled at our last Panel
meeting.  We have considered that we would come under the special members.
Acting Chief Scorer:

As Sandy is going away 13 July until 5th August 09 Ronnie will be acting Chief.  

Next Panel Meeting:
Date set for 18 – 20 September 09, Auckland.

Ronnie will source a place for meeting, and accommodation.

Lil Natana and Lynnette Leathart to be invited to this meeting as well.

As no further business meeting was closed at 3.15pm.  
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